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Thanks and farewell 

Thank you and farewell beautiful Tilba community. The past year at Central Tilba 
PS has been very special and an amazing career opportunity that I have been able 
to grow in both professionally and personally. It has been such a privilege to work 
with Kara Munn, Kim Atkins, Peter Markham, Juanita Low, Julie Moore and 
Warren Atkins, what a beautiful and professional team. Of course, I will miss the 
students the most; it has been a great joy to be their teacher and principal. Thank 
you to parents and community for all of your support. Central Tilba PS is a very 
special place. 

Welcome to Tilba Mrs Tania Hextell 

On Wednesday, we welcomed Mrs Hextell as our new 
relieving principal to Central Tilba PS. Mrs Hextell comes to 
Tilba as a local from Narooma PS who has a long and 
committed relationship with the community.  With new staff 
comes new ideas and enthusiasm, so again welcome Mrs 
Hextell. I know Mrs Hextell is excited to get to know all of our 
students and community. Please take the time to come and 
say hello to Mrs Hextell next term. 

4/5/6 Class Shout-Out 

 This week’s shout-out goes to Abigail. Abigail demonstrates 
respect through being polite, following instructions and allowing 
everyone the chance to learn. She is an amazingly caring person 
who strives to include everyone. Abigail is safe in the way she 
conducts herself with an awareness of other children. Abigail is 
a leader in modelling our school’s core values of respect, care 
and safety. 

Thank you Abigail! 

Term 4 Swim Program Reminder 

Notes went home for our term 4 swimming program this week, please ensure they 
come back as early as possible. We have asked that all students begin the day at 
school during the swim program. This is so that teachers can mark the roll and 
instruct children regarding behaviour and safety, prior to departing the school by 
bus to Narooma Aquatic Centre. We also ask that students come to school with 
their swim wear under their school uniform, this will eliminate the need to use the 
change rooms before swimming lessons and make sure we get maximum impact 
from the swim program.  

 

 

Term 3-4 
Calendar 

Thursday 27th Sept 
Soccer team – State finals 
in Sydney 
 

Friday 28th Sept 
Last day of term 
 

Monday 15th October 
First day of term 4 
 

Friday 19th October 
Lunch Orders -Tilba Bakery 
 

Monday 22nd October 
Begin 10-day swimming 
program 
 

Tuesday 23rd October 
ELC Enviro Day – Broulee 
Surf Club  
 

Friday 26th October 
Bandanna Day 
 

Thursday 1st November 
State Athletics Sydney 
 

Friday 2rd November 
Final swimming lessons 
 

Friday 9th November 
Mobile Dentist 
 

ELC Chess Competition – 
Narooma PS 
 

 

Contact Us Anytime 

Central Tilba Public School 
89 Corkhill Drive 
 

Phone 
02 4473 7210 
 

Email 
centrtilba-
p.admin@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
Website 
https://centrtilba-
p.school.nsw.edu.au/ 
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Friday, 21st August, 2018 

Relieving Principal's Report Week 9, Term 3 - P&C Meeting 
 

• Term 4- we will find out who is relieving principal in term 4 next week. I thank parents, students and 
staff for having me here for the past year. It has been a rewarding and enjoyable experience. 

• Small Schools Knockout Soccer - soccer team to play potentially the final two rounds in Glenwood on 
Thursday 27th September. Information went out quickly to families as we were informed that 
accommodation would be booked up fast. As time was limited, we have followed the process and the 
arrangements from the previous year. 

• Term 3 Leadership - Year 6 finished their leadership activities this week by leading the Jump Rope 4 
Heart activities on Wednesday afternoon. 

• External Validation - meeting is set for Tuesday where Kara and I will present our submission and 
answer any clarifying questions. 

• NSW P&C Volunteer of the Year 2018 - https://www.pandc.org.au/volyear2018/ online form, 
required to upload the 2 required documents: 
1. Meeting minutes where your P&C Association resolved that the nominee was the Association's 

selection. 
2. A document telling us a little bit about the person nominated and the reason why they were chosen 
by their P&C Association. 

• Staff Professional Development - Kim and I participated in additional HR Payroll training last Friday 
that has helped our understanding of how to pay staff from key initiative funding areas. 

• Swimming for sport - swimming note to go home in week 10, swimming to start in week 2. 
• Small Schools Relay- another winning team that will be heading to the state competition, which is 

next term, 31 October – 1st November. 

• Jump Rope 4 Heart -Jump rope was successful, children enjoyed the start of our skipping program 
with the visit from the Skipperoos, which inspired many of the students to try new skipping techniques 
and an interest during recess time. We also spent time talking to children about the value of raising 
money to improve the lives of other s. 

• Mandatory registers - thank you to all parents for filling out the Appendix 5 declaration, we have 
copies next to our sign in book so if you have not yet please do next time you are in the school. 

• New website - is up to date with newsletters, event dates and I have been trying to find the time to 
add a new news story each week. 

• Years 3-6 School Camp - this year's school camp is at Bournda and is booked for week 6 (Wednesday 
Friday), there may not be a need for a parent  to  come  along as Doug Reckard  would  possibly be 
staying for the camp. 

• Enviro Day - a team of six students will go to Broulee Surf club to participate in an environmental 
forum and activities. 

• Planned Maintenance - planned maintenance will fix the retaining wall around the play equipment 
and sandpit so we will put off asking the P&C to contribute by buying soft fall and sand until the 
repairs are complete. The railings on the weather shed will also be replaced as there is significant rot.  

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

Mia     is 

RESPECTFUL,  

CARING and  

SAFE. 

She sits calmly at learning time and 
makes good behaviour choices. She 
helps others and she is kind and 
caring. Mia leaves sticks alone in the 
playground and she is a good role 
model to others.  

Kinder, Years 1,2,3,4 and 6 children 
worked together in the last week while 
our soccer team played in Sydney.   

We made pom poms ! 

We formed groups and made up 
dance sequences for the BeeBots.  

The Year 4s 
and 6s 

created 
their very 

own 
stained 

glass 
window in 
our Library 
and Music 

Room. 
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Regular P&C Meeting opened by Megan 1.03pm 21/9/18 
Present: Linda A, Danielle, Megan Ridgway, Jo Lane, Kim Atkins, Sandy Felder, Bronwen, Cara, Sophia May, 
Shelley 
Apologies: Christina 
Previous minutes read by Jo, Moved by Shelley  2nd by Sandy 
Principals Report – Danielle – Last meeting for Danielle 
Attached 
EOI for Principals’ position closed today (Fri 21/9/18) 
Treasurers Report – Balance as a 15.6.18 
Account 1 - $1119.17 
Account 2 - $16,272.59 
Plus $100/ family for soccer and for state relay to come out.  
Business Arising 
Bags & tins 
Thank you to Adele who has volunteered to take on this job of distributing bags to shops in Central Tilba and 
collecting money from the tins – Jo to get in touch with Adele and ‘handover’ 
Kitchen Garden 
All looking AMAZING! – Thanks Sandy and Linda. Everyone is very happy and thankful and kids are really enjoying 
being involved in cooking and preparing the lunches. – P&C to ask for a gold coin donation for the lunches or upfront 
payment of $10 to cover some costs.  
Danielle has a roster of kids to help in the garden. 
Need an electric oven and an enclosure over vege patch 
Motion: -for P&C to pay $300 for enclosure for vege patch      Moved by Shelley, 2nd by everyone. 
Easter Festival 
Different format next year – will have 2 stalls. One to sell regular hamburgers etc. and one to sell Jams and preserves, 
beaded necklaces, popcorn?? Thing made by the kids.  
P&C Facebook to let families know to send in extra produce (we can either make Jams or Sandy can sell at Sat 
markets) 
Insurance for kids – should be covered by festival Insurance and school insurance 
Play/Talent Quest 
Week 7 Term 4? 
Cards  
Megan worked with Mr M at looking at kid’s artwork for cards for fundraiser 
Cheapest option to use school’s printer and reimburse school.  
Sell for $2 per card or 6 for 410, will need signature from parents for kid’s photos to be on cards (to put in newsletter).  
Need a label/sticker to say “from kid’s t Central Tilba Public School”. Jo to look into Identity direct labels.  
Raffle 
$200 donated to Annabel Pratt for National Gymnastics  
Tea Towels 
Fundraiser need artwork by 19th October – kids to draw a portrait of themselves 
Other fundraiser/activities 
Disco/Movie night?         Colour run Term 4  
General Business 
Farewell Danielle – THANK YOU for being a wonderful relieving principal – we will miss you and appreciate all 
your hard work for the past 12 months.  
P&C currently funds $100 per family for state activities to assist with petrol and accommodation costs.  
Motion put forward to fund $50 for any additional children per family for state activities  
Moved by Shelley, 2nd and Megan 
Mural – Bronwen asked about a mural for Year 6 this year – YES there will be one P&C will support this idea and 
extra time needed for Mr M.  
State Soccer – Kimmy to donate oranges – Jo will bring them to the game.  
Garden – Hoots and Mark S looking at plumbing and electrical for the garden. Will submit a quote on drainage and 
installing an electric oven. Will write a letter to Betta electrical regarding an oven and Swan plumbing regarding any 
support. Sophia suggested Phil May to help as he has some contacts here.  
  
Correspondence in –  

1. Club Narooma declined our request for $700 
2. P and C Federation Magazine with nominations for Volunteer of the year. 

Meeting closed 2.15pm 
Meeting to start from 12.30pm from now on  



Merit Certificates from Assembly, September 21st 2018 

Billie 
For great perseverance in our wool activities, especially with the Knitting Nancy 
 

Ethan 
For enthusiasm for outdoor activities and improvement in skipping 
 

Jack 
For demonstrating patience and for using polite manners 
 

Molly 
For quick thinking, and improvement, in our morning subtraction work 

Zac 
For willingness to challenge himself to answer complex maths questions 
 

George 
For reading aloud in a smooth, fluent and flowing manner 
 

Sonny 
For great interest and participation in cooking and gardening each week 
 

Cody 
For delightful manners and wonderfully improved organisation skills 
 

Mia 
For detailed and very thoughtful work in art 
 

Bob 
For experimenting with language during writing activities & recognizing “luscious 

language” in texts 

Blaze 
For incredibly focused work during Reading Eggs activities. 
 

Riley A 
For commitment to improvement & growth in spelling skills 

Anwen 
For dedication to learning 

Cerys 
For superior voice - over acting 

Skye 
For commitment to producing high quality assessment pieces 

Jack 
For being a valuable team member & displaying enthusiasm & extreme effort on the 

soccer field 

Milo 
For showing courage in the face of adversity & never giving up 

Elias 
For Grandmaster in Numeracy Ninja 

Abby 
For improvement in maths skills through homework revision 

Felix 
For electrifying enthusiasm, innovation and application in science. 

Noah 
For mentoring & encouraging others & demonstrating positive leadership on the 

sports field. 

Kai 
For his unselfish team spirit & superb athleticism on the soccer field 

 

 


